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with the result that the  

individual is accepted as a 
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A Message From Your CEO 

I think I can safely say that all of us here are breathing a big sigh of relief that the warmer weather is  

finally here and we can get outside and start enjoying this beautiful place we live in, Muskoka! It was a 

hard winter and early spring, with the agency experiencing COVID outbreak after COVID outbreak. Over 

the course of 5 months, we had over one-half of our workforce off for COVID related reasons. The good 

news is that everyone has since recovered, and with our dedicated and diligent staff following our  

enhanced infection prevention and control measures, most of the people we support did not get ill even 

when the home they lived in was in outbreak. Those who did have all recovered for which we are  

extremely grateful. 

 

You will see some wonderful pictures in this newsletter of people socializing and participating fully in 

their community. It is wonderful to get back to what we do best, which is support people to be included 

and make meaningful contributions to their community. Our pancake breakfast held at our Farm at  

Morrison Meadows highlighted some of the great work being done and how employers benefit by hiring 

people with disabilities. We are so grateful for the support of our local employers, volunteers and  

community partners who make everyone’s lives richer when they make a choice to be inclusive. 

 

I would be remiss if it did not bring to everyone’s attention the challenges we are facing with the  

escalating costs of living. Those who are on a fixed income are especially hit hard with the soaring costs 

of food, shelter and personal needs. People who rely on ODSP (Ontario Disability Support Program) were 

already living at 40% below the poverty level. With the recent increases in costs of living, they can no 

longer make ends meet. We are dedicating our fundraising efforts this year to the food security and 

housing needs of our most vulnerable population, those with a developmental disability. Attached to this 

newsletter you will find a flyer for our upcoming fundraising event, Music at the Meadows. This outdoor 

gather will happen on Aug 13th at Morrison Meadows, 1177 Fraserburg Road. We hope you can either 

join us at the event or be a sponsor or volunteer. We have number of people in need who rely on us to 

support them and we need your help to make this happen! 

 

I would like to sincerely thank the families we support for their patience as we have navigated in and out 

of COVID lockdowns and outbreaks. It seems like we just started to get our day supports back open and 

we had to take a number of steps backwards to go through the cycle all over again. It has been a slow 

process but we hope to be open and functioning with more capacity each month as the summer  

progresses. We are also excited to be offering a number of activities and events on our Farm property, 

Morrison Meadows this summer. Please contact Amy Decaire at adecaire@clsm.on.ca for more details.  

 

To end, I wish to extend my gratitude to all of our dedicated and hard working staff teams at CLSM. You 

are inspiring in your dedication to the people you support and your ability to keep going through this long 

pandemic. We are so very thankful for all you do each and every day. 

 

Be well and stay safe, 

 

Krista Haiduk-Collier 

Chief Executive Officer 

Community Living South Muskoka 

 

 

 

“I wish to extend my 

gratitude to all of our 

dedicated and hard 

working staff teams at 

CLSM. You are  

inspiring in your  

dedication to the  

people you support 

and your ability to 

keep going through 

this long pandemic.” 

 

- Krista Haiduk-Collier  

CEO 
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ARE YOU LOOKING TO MAKE AN IMPACT? 
DO YOU WANT A REWARDING WAY TO CONTRIBUTE YOUR 

TALENTS TO BETTER YOUR COMMUNITY? 

Community Living South Muskoka – 15 Depot Drive, Bracebridge, ON P1L 0H1 
Tel: (705) 645-5494 | Fax: (705) 645-4621 | info@clsm.on.ca | www.clsm.on.ca 

 
          Community Living South Muskoka                    CLSouthMuskoka                    Community_Living_South_Muskoka 

A place on the CLSM Board of Directors 
might just be the place for you! 

We support over 450 people with a Developmental Disability 

throughout the Muskoka area. You may have seen us at the 

North end of Muskoka Rd N in Gravenhurst, or across from the 

Home Depot in Bracebridge. What you don’t see are the homes 

and services we operate in Gravenhurst, Bracebridge and 

Honey Harbour. What you seldom see are our close to 200 staff 

who daily help those we support. What you might not realize is 

that we annually spend almost $10,000,000 on things like  

salaries, daily needs, transportation and equipment,  

most of it right here in Muskoka.  

The CLSM Board of Directors help to build an inclusive  

community that embraces children, youth and adults with  

developmental support needs and their families.  

If you would like to find out more about this exciting  

opportunity or simply more about the agency itself please  

contact Krista Haiduk-Collier by email at khaiduk@clsm.on.ca. 

mailto:khaiduk@clsm.on.ca
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Success Factor - A Highly Valued Community Organization 

On Sunday, May 1st 2022 ticket sales opened for our second annual 50/50 Fundraiser 

and we officially began celebrating Community Living Month 2022! It was another great 

month of festivities, fundraising, and celebrating the achievements of everyone we  

support.  

 

With inflation on the rise and the cost of living becoming more and more of a strain on 

us all, our goal was to raise funds to help with food security and housing costs for the 

people we support who live independently in our community. They have limited income 

from ODSP and it is our mission to supplement this income in any way that we can. This 

was our mandate for all of #CLMonth2022 and we are thrilled that our community came 

to our aide to purchased tickets and contribute to our cause.  

 

With your support we sold 1940 tickets and raised a total of $1680.00. Congratulations 

to Mike West who took home our prize pot of $840.00! Mike has been a very generous 

donor for our agency over the past few years and most recently donated meat for our 

annual Pancake Breakfast and a gorgeous table and chairs for our yurt. 

 

Congratulations Mike and thank you to everyone who bought tickets this year! You help 

to make a significant impact to those living with a developmental disability! 

 

Submitted by Taylor Watson 

 

 

Tickets Sold: 

1940 

 

Total Raised: 

$1,680 

 

Jackpot: 

$840 

 

Winner: 

Mike West 
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Success Factor - A Highly Valued Community Organization 

 

The first day of May also marked the start of our Pancake Week initiative in  

partnership with A&W in Bracebridge. We are so grateful to A&W for their ongoing 

support and for donating all proceeds from pancake sales to CLSM for the first week 

of May. With their help and the help of our generous community we raised a total 

of $550! Thank you to everyone who bought pancakes and made donations to show 

your support! 

 

Later in the month on May 27th, we were thrilled to once again welcome guests  

in-person (COVID guidelines and screening in place) to Morrison Meadows for our 

Annual Pancake Breakfast. It felt like the good old days when everyone gathered in 

the barn, took shelter from the rain and grabbed some coffee and pancakes to  

enjoy with various family and friends of CLSM. Among the attendees were Deputy 

Mayor of Bracebridge Rick Maloney, provincial candidates Graydon Smith, Mack Richter and 

Erin Horvath, CLSM Board representatives and staff, community partners, employers and a 

host of our the people we support. It was great to hear from Laura who has just started an 

exciting job at Santa’s Village, and Patty who is in her second year at Muskoka Party Rentals. 

Patty was joined by Kim from Muskoka Party Rentals who said a few words, expressing her joy 

in working with us and encouraging other business to consider reaching out to CLSM to discuss  

employment opportunities. 

 

A special thank you to Food Basics for their support with this annual event. Each year they  

graciously donate all pancake supplies for our community breakfast and to each of our group  

residences. And thank you to everyone who joined us and all who made donations to this event. It was 

so refreshing to see you in person and we look forward to future events where we hope to see you 

again.  

 

Submitted by Taylor Watson 
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Success Factor - Person Centered 

As Community Living Month approached, we started gearing up and rehearsing for what 

would be our second annual CLSM Talent Competition. 

 

We had 17 people sign up this year and once again we held performances on  

Mondays throughout May. It was another tough year for our judges who had to  

determine our finalists from a selection of amazing performances that ranged from  

singing and dancing to poetry reading, pool table skills, art demonstrations and piano 

performances. Again we recruited some great judges to take on the task. A special thank 

you to our judges, Brenda Rhodes and Marny Mowat from the Bracebridge Chamber of 

Commerce, Carol-Ann Chapman, Doreen Maunder, Connie Taylor and her mother  

Francis, Dayna Reid, and Robbie Irvine from the Oar. We can’t thank you enough for 

taking the time to join us for the competition and for all of your kind words, thoughtful 

comments and encouragement along the way. It truly means the world to us and  

everyone who participated. 

 

Each week our judges selected two finalists to move on to the Grand Finale. On the last 

Monday of the month, our Finale took place and our winner was crowned.  

Congratulations to Shauna Baxter (Shaunia Twain!) for winning this year’s competition 

with her performance of Hey Jude. Shauna puts a lot of effort into her performances 

and is very deserving of this win!  

 

Thank you again to everyone who participated and congratulations to all of our finalists. 

Hope to see you all again for another competition in 2023! 

 

Submitted by Taylor Watson 

 

 

Finalists: 
 

Bev Tomkins 

Joni Heaton 

Nell Beura 

Vanessa Wilson 

Shauna Baxter 

Heather Carroll 

 

Winner: 
 

Shauna Baxter! 

(Shaunia Twain) 



7 

 

    

    

    

    

 



8 

Success Factor - Person Centered 

Back in April, Sherry from the Annex building in Bracebridge reached out to CLSM with an 

amazing opportunity. The Annex, located at 27 Manitoba Street, is comprised of a group 

of local business owners dedicated to expanding the art world through classes and  

workshops, events and a place to appreciate local talent. Sherry enlightened us that 

throughout the month of April they offer individuals to display their artwork for free in 

the building. Some of the items on display that were made by members of our  

community  include, paintings, 3D pottery, beading and wood creations, and there is 

much more to explore. 

 

Frank is well know for his artistic abilities. He was a contestant in our 2022 Talent  

Competition and tied for the WIN in our 2021 competition. When he heard of the  

opportunity with the Annex, he had great interest in participating and wanted to create a 

drawing that could be displayed for the month that was not for sale but rather for those 

to enjoy looking at. Frank went to work right away and within a few days had a great 

drawing called “Be Happy and Love”. This item was displayed for the month with lots of 

positive feedback from customers.  

 

We hope Frank’s work inspires others in the community to express their talent and show 

the world what they are capable of. Thank you to Sherry and the Annex for presenting us 

with this opportunity! 

 

Submitted by Tristan Hunter 
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Success Factor - Person Centered 

 

One thing that we never expected to be celebrating during these trying 

times, especially during the pandemic, is making community connections. 

This story is one for the books. Two people passing by at the right place at 

the right time. 

 

It was a beautiful October day and Donna was heading out for a short walk 

in her neighborhood in Gravenhurst. Along the way, she passed by a  

gentleman who was supervising a Turkey run for students at Beechgrove 

Public School. He overheard a conversation being held by Donna and her 

support staff, Penny; Donna mentioned she hoped she would receive mail 

soon. Well, this gentleman proved on the spot what type of person he is. He 

spoke up right away and said he would write to her! He may have been half 

kidding in the moment, but that didn’t last long. He didn’t know Donna. It 

just felt like the right thing to say. Introductions were made and upon  

further conversation, they realized that they had a mutual connection, Lisa 

Salter. 

 

Lisa had a regular connection with Jack and the team at Beechgrove before 

the pandemic, providing volunteer opportunities for people supported by 

CLSM who liked working with kids. Once COVID came about she began 

working at Donna’s house. It was agreed that Lisa would be the middle man for communication  

between Donna and Jack going forward. It was just a couple of short days later that Donna had made 

a card for Jack, indicating it was nice to meet him. Lisa sent it to the school via her children.  

 

The following week, Jack reached out with a card saying it was nice to meet her as well. At Christmas 

while Donna was preparing holiday cards for her family and friends she made sure to include Jack on 

her list. Since this time Jack had shared this story, which was warming his heart, with his wife. She 

pondered how to nurture this relationship. Come Christmas time Jack had once again connected with 

Lisa to drop off a hand knit scarf and mitts for Donna. Donna was thrilled to receive the gift and could 

not wait until Christmas morning to open it. Donna responded with a thank you card to Jack and his 

wife, thanking them for the lovely gift. In February, Donna sent him a card for Valentine’s Day as a 

kind gesture. Within a week, Jack responded with some chocolates and a card. Jack stated he doesn’t 

even give his wife anything on Valentines Day! He has been really enjoying this new found friendship. 

 

Both Jack and Donna agree that once COVID restrictions lift, they would thoroughly enjoy an in person 

visit. They both foresee this relationship continuing into the years to come and are delighted to have 

been able to bring some sunshine to each other on cloudy days. 

 

Submitted by Lisa Salter 

“Both Jack and  

Donna agree that 

once COVID  

restrictions lift, they 

would thoroughly 

enjoy an in person 

visit. They both  

foresee this  

relationship  

continuing into the 

years to come” 

 

- Lisa Salter, 

Community  

Participation  

Support 
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Success Factor - Person Centered 

For Donna, this Pandemic has been quite a challenge. She is very close to her family and 

friends, always eager to have regular communication and visits. Donna was very grateful to 

have received an IPad to help fill the gap with those close to her. She had regular FaceTime 

visits with her sister and a couple of others every Sunday. She always looked forward to this 

down to the minute.  

 

On February 28th, Donna’s staff received a phone call from her sister Lorraine. Donna had 

not seen her in person for over 1.5 years. Lorraine had moved to Alberta at the beginning of 

the pandemic. She was planning a trip back to Ontario and was delighted to be setting up a 

visit with Donna, in person. It was agreed to make it a surprise, knowing how over the moon 

she would be! The date set was for March 3rd. The day of the visit, Lorraine called the house 

to say when she was close. Donna was brought to the doorway to ‘get some fresh air’. It 

took her a few minutes before she realized that sitting right there in front of her, in a  

vehicle, was Lorraine and her husband Jim. Lorraine stepped out, immediately running to 

hug her sister. Donna was beside herself excited! She repeated over and over ‘I miss you,  

I miss you, I miss you’ as they hugged. There were tears all around. Donna learned at that 

moment that she was able to go with them for a drive, and lunch together. She was in the 

vehicle as fast as she could, not loosing her smile the entire time.  

 

They spent a few hours together, reminiscing, laughing, crying. Once they returned, Lorraine 

reassured Donna that they would see her again virtually on Sundays, as usual. Donna  

happily accepted their hugs and mask filled kisses and in turn she reassured Lorraine that as 

soon as she could, she would be ‘shopping till she dropped’, giving them both a chuckle and 

something to look forward to. 

 

Submitted by Lisa Salter 
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Success Factor - A Leader in Innovation 

 

In late March of 2022, District Council announced that the Home For Good Youth 

housing facility in Bracebridge would be renamed Alex’s Place in honour of Alex  

Kerswell and his family. In 2019, Alex died by suicide after a battle with mental 

health issues. 

 

“Alex’s Place is a “homelessness-focused” program that supports innovative local 

solutions for people experiencing homelessness. It is located at 49B Pine Street in 

Bracebridge and focuses on young people aged 16 to 24 who are at risk of or  

experiencing homelessness. The program provides safe, affordable, and supportive 

temporary transitional housing for youth while preparing and looking for a  

permanent and stable housing solution.” (March 2022, Muskoka.on.ca, p.5). 

 

Alex’s Place will host onsite services that support youth living in the building and 

CLSM will offer Employment supports to help youth in finding jobs and coaching the 

towards successful employment. 

 

“We are so excited to be involved in this initiative” says Kelly Cleland, Manager of Services and  

Supports at CLSM. “Our aim is to guide youth in our community towards employment opportunities 

that will allow them to grow their skillset and improve their quality of life. We look forward to assisting 

in making Alex’s House a go-to leader for youth to find the help that they need.” 

 

More information about Alex’s Place can be found at muskoka.on.ca. 

 

Submitted by Taylor Watson 

“We are so excited 

to be involved in this 

initiative. Our aim is 

to guide youth in our 

community toward 

employment  

opportunities that 

will allow them to 

grow their skillset 

and improve their 

quality of life” 

 

- Kelly Cleland, 

Manager 

of Services  

and Supports 



12 

Success Factor - Person Centered 

Many people know Laura as the joyful CLSM office coffee cart worker who always greeted 

everyone with an infectious smile. Unfortunately over the past few years, as we all know, 

Laura was unable to work due to the pandemic requiring her to make adjustments to her 

employment goal. Since then, Laura has been a successful candidate for employment at  

Santa's Village. 

 

It all started with an interview, followed by a warm, welcoming orientation day. This lead to 

Laura being brought on as part of a friendly and courteous team that welcomes guests as 

they arrive. Santa's Village is an inclusive, positive, fun working environment with on-the-job 

training opportunities and Laura hopes to be part of this team for years to come as her  

annual summer career. Laura shared her first day: 

 

“I got to say hi to everyone at the front gate as they are getting ready to visit Santa; soon,  

I will be handing out the welcome to Santa's village maps. After finishing at the front gate,  

I work in one of the restaurants helping with washing dishes and tables. I had a great day 

with the friendly staff who helped me learn my job, and I liked seeing the deer. It all reminds 

me of visiting Santa's Village as a little girl with my mom and dad.” 

 

In closing, Laura said her day was busy, but she did a great job and can't wait for the next 

time she goes to work. For anyone planning on visiting Santa's Village over the summer, 

have an eye out for Elf Laura. She is eagerly waiting to greet you with a warm welcome, 

alone with a smile.  

 

Congratulations Laura on your new employment! 

 

Submitted by Rachelle Lawrence 

 

“I had a great day 

with the friendly 

staff who helped me 

learn my job, and I 

liked seeing the 

deer. It all reminds 

me of visiting San-

ta's Village as a little 

girl with my mom 

and dad.” 

 

- Laura Wilson, 

Santa’s Village 

Employee and 

Individual Supported 

in the CLSM  

Employment  

Program 
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Success Factor - Person Centered 

 

The Gravenhurst Farmers Market was founded in 1992, with the 2022  

season marking the 30th anniversary of operations at the Muskoka Wharf, 

located at  861 Bay St. This time last year the market was dealing with the 

effects of the COVID pandemic, and what was once a weekly gathering of 

almost 100 vendors was cut in more than half. We were all thrilled to learn 

that this year, the market is returning to full capacity once again! 

 

This year the market will be focussing on increasing community and youth 

engagement with several different themed days. Celebrations are planned 

throughout the season and include opening day, Canada day, Christmas in 

July, kid’s day, Thanksgiving, a 30+ year market celebration and more. 

 

Various community and youth groups will also be lending a hand.  

Gravenhurst Against Poverty (GAP) has come on board as greeters as they have in previous years and 

this year they will be selling coffee by donation to raise funds for the organization. CLSM is excited to 

announce that a few of the people we support, alongside their CPS team, will be volunteering  

alongside the GAP to help welcome people into the market. Patrick, Lindsay and Jean  were thrilled to 

be invited along to the market for opening day. 

 

A special thank you to GAP for allowing us to partner with them and to the Gravenhurst Farmer’s  

Market for giving us all something to look forward to each week. 

 

Submitted by Taylor Watson 

 

Photo Credit: 

Bryan White, 2022 
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Success Factor - A Highly Valued Community Organization 

 

On behalf of everyone at CLSM, our Board of Directors, Staff and the 

people we support, we would like to take a moment to thank a special 

friend who year after year, goes out of her way to make us smile. 

 

Cathy Norman was our volunteer of the year in 2018. She has been  

instrumental in making Morrison Meadows what it is today and has 

helped us with all sorts of various initiatives at the property. We have 

seen far too little of Cathy in the past 2 years since the pandemic hit, yet 

Cathy still finds ways to get involved and surprise us with her amazing 

gestures of kindness. 

 

As each season changes, I receive photos of the hay bales that mark the 

entrance to Morrison Meadows that Cathy has painted to welcome in 

the new season. As you will see in the photos, she is incredibly talented! 

I want to emphasize that Cathy finds time out of her busy schedule to do 

this and it is always a wonderful surprize when we see what she has  

created! 

 

Most recently, Cathy decided to help us with our new yurt and offered to decorate the dining 

room table and chairs to match the theme of the yurt. Our jaws dropped when she returned 

the completed chairs. The level of detail Cathy put into her work was outstanding. She is 

currently working on the table and we know that the set will add something very special to 

our yurt and brighten the days of everyone who visits.  

 

From everyone at CLSM, THANK YOU Cathy for all that you do for us! We are forever grateful 

to have you as a friend! 

 

Submitted by Taylor Watson 
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We are Community Living South Muskoka, a not for profit registered charity 

providing support to over 400 individuals in Muskoka living with a  

developmental disability and their families. In years prior to the COVID  

pandemic, we would be hard at work planning for our Annual Fundraising 

Cruise, however, as the world is evolving, we are too. August 13th, 2022 will 

mark a new opportunity, our inaugural “Music at the Meadows” one-day  

outdoor music festival fundraiser. This exciting outdoor event will take place at 

our farm property, Morrison Meadows in Bracebridge on Saturday, August 13th.  

 

I am writing with hope that you and your business would consider joining us as a 

sponsor for this exciting new venture. We understand that the business  

community has also been hit hard this year, and ask that you consider  

supporting us in any way you can. Inflation and the increasing cost of living is  

impacting us all and fundraising has never been so critical for us to support 

those with disabilities. The people we support who are on ODSP need our help 

making ends meet. Many may not be aware that funding provided by ODSP is 

actually 40% below the poverty level. Our goal at this event is to raise funds to 

help bridge some of the gaps and provide food security and housing to the  

vulnerable population we support. We receive the majority of our funding from 

the Ontario Government without any cost of living increases the past several 

years.  While our annual funding budgets have not increased, our costs, like 

those in your business and at home, have continued to go up. To fill the gap, we have to have fund raising 

events such as our upcoming music festival. We want to offer you the following ways to help us continue 

to provide these vital services at the same level.  

 

1. If you are in a position to do so, become one of our event sponsors! The different levels and perks that 

accompany this donation are outlined on the attached flyer. 

2. We ask that you purchase tickets to attend the event, and help us spread the word by inviting your 

friends and family to join the outdoor festival in what we know will be an amazingly fun time and don’t 

we all need some more fun in our lives! 

3. Donate an item for one of our future silent auctions. 

 

From all of us at CLSM, thank you for taking the time to read this appeal. As always, you can find more 

information about COMMUNITY LIVING by checking out our website at www.clsm.on.ca. 

 

In addition to this letter, a member of our staff may visit your business to receive your donation and  

provide more information. To get ahead of the game, you can call Taylor Watson at (705) 571-1566 and 

THANK YOU again for your support. 

 

Krista Haiduk-Collier 

Chief Executive Officer 

Community Living South Muskoka 
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